
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem receives Sadrist bloc headed by Al-Athari, stresses to
spread reassurance message by everyone

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of the National State Powers Alliance, received in his office on

Tuesday, October 19, 2021, the delegation of the Sadrist bloc headed by Mr. Hasan Al-Athari

with several members of the political office of Al-Hikma National Movement.

His Eminence reiterated his congratulations to the brothers of the Sadrists bloc on their win

in the house of representatives, wishing their bloc success in implementing their electoral

program.

His Eminence illustrated the importance of national harmony and reassurance messages between

all parties and said that the elections were the only mean for Iraq to be pulled out of the

political crisis that it underwent in the previous phase, so its results must achieve the Iraqi

people’s aspirations, its need for services, job opportunities, and to preserve the state and

its sovereignty.

His  Eminence  reaffirmed  the  necessity  to  consider  the  complaints  and  appeals  that  were

submitted by all the political blocs, stating that they are not a way for another bloc to

advance on another, yet, it’s a way to reinforce the trust in the electoral process and present

a favorable image of the Iraqi democracy and its positive accumulation, stating that Al-Hikma

Movement played and will keep on playing the role of converging views due to the good relations

it has will the political blocs. His Eminence added “Our role stems from our understanding that

converging our words to serve Iraq’s interest as a priority”

His Eminence illustrated that Al-Hikma National Movement will not save efforts when trying to

complete this urgent and necessary mission in the current phase.


